December 2010

We continue to play golf three times a week, Maureen scraps twice a week and attends Genealogy workshops on Tuesday



evenings. Mike has been teaching at Computer club on Wednesdays and Marshalling every Thursday. Maureen volunteers as a Host once or twice a week. We also spend a lot of time at the dog park with the puppies. Life is certainly anything but dull at Palm Creek.

Thursday December 2, 2010

We attended the Casa Grande Lions meeting in the evening, where details for the Santa Claus parade were finalized.

Friday December 3, 2010



We played a mixed scramble in the morning and Mike's team won first prize!



Saturday December 4, 2010

In the afternoon we joined the Lions to help sell Hot Chocolate

to the people of Casa Grande who turned out in droves to enjoy the Santa Claus Parade.

It was not as cold as last year, so sales were not as brisk, but the Lions still made a worthwhile profit.



Sunday December 5, 2010

The Hosts and Rangers joined together to celebrate the season with a Ham dinner.

Monday December 6, 2010

Happy Birthday Scott!

Mike won another prize at the Men's golf league. Not sure if he is golfing well or just landing on really good teams!

Tuesday December 7, 2010

We have been hearing about all the snow falling in Ontario. We arranged for a little of the white stuff to settle in front of our rig so we could make some snow men.



Wednesday December 8, 2010



Maureen's golf team tied for second place at the ladies league.

Thursday December 9, 2010

In November our neighbourhood was rather lonely. A few rigs came in but did not stay long. This month we finally got some neighbours who will be sticking around, so we decided it was time to celebrate. We invited some neighbours to join us at the pavilion for Thirsty Thursday and it was quite successful. We are hoping to make this a weekly affair.



Mike and Doug waiting for the party to start



The tables all set up and ready for the guests



Mike cooking wings for the party

Sunday December 12, 2010

Our Alberta neighbours invited us to join them on their deck for Margaritas.

The sunset was great as usual.







Maureen's cactus plant is doing well with all the heat.

Monday December 13, 2010

Happy Birthday Marty!



Percy and Indee are enjoying their new pen, but sometimes it gets too warm, so Maureen placed the golf umbrella where it would provide some shade for the puppies.



Thursday December 16, 2010

The weather was wet today – an unusual circumstance in this area.

The rain is always welcomed by the locals, but unfortunately it made it necessary to cancel our neighbourhood party.



The Casa Grande Lions entertained us in the evening at their Christmas Pot Luck Dinner which included an ornament gift exchange and a sing-a-long.

Friday December 17, 2010



According to the weatherman, this area has not been foggy for over 2 years,

so it was quite unusual to see fog this morning.

Our golf game was an adventure as it was often impossible to see the flag

from the tee box and the ball was even harder to see after we hit it.

Despite these obstacles Mike's team managed to win third prize.

Monday December 20, 2010

Happy Birthday Matthew!!

